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Beslan School Terror Act Victims Continue to Receive International Medical Help
New York, NY, December 15, 2005 – ILONA KARGIEVA, a 9-year old girl who lost her eye in the Beslan School Terror Attack last year, is scheduled to undergo complicated eye implant surgery early next month.

Ilona is one of several hundred children who were seriously injured in the school hostage crisis in Beslan, Russia in early September last year.

The operation, arranged through continued successful cooperation of several international organizations – the International Foundation for Terror Act Victims (IFTAV), the World Congress for Russian Jewry (WCRJ), and Doctors Against Terrorism, will take place in January 2006 at the New York Eye and Ear Infirmary in Manhattan (NYEE).
According to Matvey Chlenov, the Moscow Branch Director of the World Congress for Russian Jewry, Ilona is not the first child to receive similar operations. “Our cooperation has already allowed other injured Beslan children to undergo much-needed surgeries and we will continue to bring children from Beslan to the US as long as they need our help,” he said.
The participants of the project have kept true to IFTAV’s unique motto – to do everything with almost no expenses. “The Infirmary and its doctors perform surgeries for Beslan children pro bono,” said Daniel Branovan, the founder of Doctors Against Terrorism and a doctor who works at the NYEE. Donated airline miles are used to pay for tickets to bring the children to the US. While in New York, the child, usually traveling with a parent, stays with donors and supporters of the IFTAV Foundation. Many New Yorkers and residents of neighboring states have volunteered to help IFTAV take care of the visitors during their 2-months stays.

In the end, IFTAV’s ability to arrange these surgeries with no overhead means that many more children will ultimately be able to receive medical help.
A press conference will be scheduled at the New York Eye and Ear Infirmary when the date of operation is set. Please contact the International Foundation for Terror Act Victims New York coordinator Michael Ratner at 201-264-5603 for more information or if you want to help Ilona Kargieva and her mother during their 2-month stay in New York.
For more information please visit

www.MoscowHelp.org
**The International Foundation for Terror Act Victims is an American charity solely dedicated to providing vital financial assistance to victims of terrorism around the world. The Foundation has raised over 1.2 million dollars through its web site, www.MoscowHelp.org and has already distributed most of this amount directly to Beslan victims, the only major international charity to do so.  The Foundation is run by unpaid volunteers and operates virtually without administrative expenses, distributing 100% of all personal donations directly to victims.
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